AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 4th day of August, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor                           

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:
        George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
        
        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman                         

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Courtney Bonfanter, a reporter for the Sentinel, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Add On # 8B POLICE: Part Time Dispatcher
Add On # 13 Computer Maintenance Reserve 
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $1,293,036.72, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

5.
LOCAL LAW Amending Chapter 133 (Parks & Recreational Areas) Moorings


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said there are representatives from the Orange Lake Civic Association here tonight. The Association requested that the Town Board legislatively address a neighborhood issue that this arisen due to the placement of boat moorings. The Town’s Code already contains a provision that requires moorings be confined to an area equal to a parcel’s lakeshore frontage. This, how ever, arguably does not limit moored boats from swinging on their moorings into the area in front of a neighbor’s property. In light of the small frontages of many of the lots, even with the mooring centered in the frontage, at least one dispute has arisen because of this. A Local Law was prepared to address this issue. Mr. Taylor said it has been made clear in this Local Law that the enforcement of this provision is with the Code Compliance Supervisor, the designee, the following:

1. Complaints are to be made in writing by the neighboring property owner.

2. If the parties in disputer can not agree on a site line on their property a survey will have to be produced. If there is a dispute over the survey the disputing party will have to produce a second survey.


Section 133-33 entitled “Penalties for Offenses” of Chapter 1333 entitled “Parks and Recreation Areas” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh is hereby amended to read as follows:


“133-13 Penalties for Offenses”

A violation of any provision of this chapter shall constitute an offense punishable by a fine not exceeding $250.00 or imprisonment for a term not exceeding 15 day or both.


Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Taylor how far a property owner’s property goes into the water.


Mr. Taylor vessels moored shall be anchored or tied so that the moored vessel is at all times within the lines extended into the lake within 15 feet of the shoreline. 


Councilwoman Greene asked Jay Coppola if the Orange Lake Homeowners Association will contract the homeowners of the amendment to the Local Law regarding mooring of boats at Orange Lake.


Mr. Coppola said that they will. The Orange Lake Homeowners Association has an extensive emailing system and they also have annual meetings.


Mr. Coppola introduced Gregg Langer, to the Town Board, as the new president of the Orange Lake Homeowners Association. He said Mr. Taylor has summed up the thoughts of the Orange Lake Homeowners Association exactly. Mr. Taylor has made the amendment to the Local Law consistent with other sections for the zoning of the Town of Newburgh. It will be easier to enforce this Local Law with the changes that have been made.     


MR. Taylor said he has sent this amended Local Law to Code Compliance for their review. He suggested that the Town Board schedule a public hearing at the August 16th Town Board Meeting. 

6.
RELEASE OF ROAD SECURITY: Kings Hill Road

Supervisor Booth said on June 13, 2001 Mehlon Trucking, Inc. posted a $12,000.00 road maintenance bond for Local Law 2001-4 dated. The Town of Newburgh passed a Local Law on July 26, 2010 imposing a weight limit on Kings Hill Road that would supersede the Local Law the bond was posed for. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated July 30, 2010 to release the Maintenance Bond in the amount of $12,000.00 plus interest for Kings Hill Road posed by Mehlon Trucking, Inc. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Booth.  


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the Town has the right to use any of the money for new damage to Kings Hill Road since the new Local Law has been passed.

Mr. Taylor said that security was posted by Mehlon Trucking as part of the procedures for the adoption of the repeal of the 2001 three ton weight limit on Kings Hill Road. When the Town passed the 8 ton weight limit for Kings Hill Road eliminated the condition that it could require the Mehlon Trucking Company to supply the materials to fix Kings Hill Road truck damage or use the money for the security. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

7.
PARKS & RECREATION: 105th Airlift Wing (ANG) September Remembrance and Squadron Picnic
Supervisor Booth said Captain Lewis Benassutti for the 105th Logistics Readiness Squadron Commander, is requesting to have a squadron BBQ/Picnic in conjunction with a September 11th memorial event and Chadwick Lake Park. The planning committee would also like to serve beer. He said the 105th LRS will be fully responsible for all aspects of the event, to include a full clean up of the facilities.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated July 15, 2010 submitted by Captain Lewis Benassutti of the 105th Logistics Readiness Squadron Commander, to use Chadwick Park on September 11, 2010 at 2:30 p.m. for a September 11th, 2010 event and a squadron BBQ/picnic. They can serve beer with the same standards set forth for the August 8th wet down and the Oktoberfest that was conducted at the park. The motion was seconded Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said he is opposed of serving beer at a Town function.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to table this motion until the August 16th Town Board Meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

8.
POLICE: 

A. Software Maintenance
Supervisor Booth said Chief John Mahoney has made a request for the Town of Newburgh to pay the annual police software maintenance. This item was budgeted in the 2010 budget. The agreement is for the impact software and communication and computer software.

Councilman Piaquadio said if a Town does not have this software the County will help that town pay for the software. The Town of Newburgh already has the software and it is hope that the County will provide the Town with compensation. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated July 29, 2010, submitted by John Mahoney, Chief of Police, to pay Admit Computer Services Inc. for the Annual Police Software Maintenance Agreement in the amount of $17,497.00. The funds for this payment will come from the Public Safety Admit Maintenance account # 3010.0497. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


B. (Add On) Part Time Dispatcher     

Supervisor Booth said Chief Mahoney, Councilman Bello, Lieutenants Ninni, and Clancy. The candidate Robin VanderLey of Wallkill, New York was interviewed at Police Headquarter and the consensus of the interviewers was to highly recommend Ms. VanderLey for the part time dispatcher position. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 3, 2010, submitted by John Mahoney, Chief of Police, to appoint Robin VanderLey to fill the part time dispatcher position at a pay rate of $13.52 per hour. Her starting date will be August 12, 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

9.
ANIMAL CONTROL:
A. T-93 Withdrawals

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the payment of the following invoices from the T-93 Account:
MONTH

VETERIAN 



AMOUNT

February 2010 
Flannery Animal Hospital

$145.23

March 2010

Flannery Animal Hospital

  284.39 

June 2010

Flannery Animal Hospital
           1,167.35

April 2010                   Newburgh Veterinary Hospital            246.68

TOTAL                                                                                $1,843.65
The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said all of the funds in this account are made by donations. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

B. T-94 Withdrawals
